
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE  

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION  

CHATTANOOGA ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE  

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  

1301 RIVERFRONT PARKWAY SUITE 206  

CHATTANOOGA, TN 37402  

  

  

June 23, 2022 

  

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 

  

Division of Water Resources personnel conducted a site visit at the referenced location on 6/21/2022. The 

purpose of the site visit was to assess the jurisdictional status of onsite water features “Stream-1”  (Figure 

1).  

 

 

FIGURE 1-Hydrological Determination Map 

 
  



Stream1 is a jurisdictional stream, waters of the State of Tennessee, based on Primary indicator #5 

“Presence of multiple populations of obligate lotic organisms with a greater than equal 2 month aquatic 

phase”. This determination is valid for only your own current property lines.  

 

further evaluations will need to be done either upstream or downstream of these segments. Please be 

advised that any other areas of the property that may have water feature present and would need to be 

evaluated in the future. 

 

Alterations to waters of the State of Tennessee, including wetlands, require coverage under an Aquatic 

Resource Alteration Permit (ARAP) from this Division.  The ARAP information, including a permit 

application and guide, may be obtained at the following web 

page: http://www.tn.gov/environment/article/permit-water-aquatic-resource-alteration-permit 

 

Any alterations to wet weather conveyances must be made in accordance with the requirements of Tenn. 

Code Ann. § 69-3-108(q).    

  

Please be aware that hydrologic determinations are advised and governed by Tennessee Department of 

Environment and Conservation (TDEC) rules and regulations and therefore only apply to the State’s 

permitting process.  Water features located onsite may also be considered jurisdictional Waters of the 

United States; therefore, alterations to them should only be performed after consultation with the U.S. 

Army Corps of Engineers (865-986-7296).    

  

We appreciate the opportunity to assess the site prior to site plan finalization and initiation of construction 

activities.  If you have any questions concerning this letter or need further information, please contact me 

at 423-634-5736 or by email nelson.goodman@tn.gov 

  

  

  

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

   

Nelson Goodman  

Division of Water Resources  

Chattanooga Environmental Field Office  

 

CC: Jennifer Innes TDEC-DWR (Jennifer.Innes@tn.gov ) 

        

 
 

http://www.tn.gov/environment/article/permit-water-aquatic-resource-alteration-permit
mailto:Jennifer.Innes@tn.gov

